
Former  Massachusetts  youth
football  coach  sentenced  to
prison  for  sexually
exploiting children
A former Norwell youth football coach was sentenced today in
federal court in Boston for sexually exploiting children.

Derek Sheehan, 51, was sentenced by U.S. District Court Judge
Richard G. Stearns to 45 years in prison and five years of
supervised release. On July 20, 2021, Sheehan pleaded guilty
to three counts of sexual exploitation of children.

“Mr. Sheehan abused his status as a youth football coach to
prey  on  vulnerable  children.  He  manipulated  and  sexually
exploited them for months, and for that he will spend the rest
of his life behind bars,” said Acting United States Attorney
Nathaniel R. Mendell. “There are few crimes deserving of a
life sentence, and this is one of them. We do all we can to
protect our children and ensure their safety, as this case
shows.”

“Adults who use their access to children for their own sexual
gratification, like former football coach Derek Sheehan did,
are both a danger and a disgrace. What Derek Sheehan did is
absolutely  horrific,  and  the  impact  on  his  victims  is
immeasurable. While today’s sentencing cannot erase that harm,
it ensures he will remain behind bars for a very long time,
unable to victimize anyone else, ever again,” said Joseph R.
Bonavolonta, Special Agent in Charge of the Federal Bureau of
Investigation,  Boston  Division.  “The  FBI  and  our  law
enforcement partners will never stop working to put predators
like him behind bars. These are incredibly disturbing cases,
and each time we’re able to step in and protect a child from
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further sexual abuse, it’s a good day.”

In June 2018, one of the minor victims reported sexual abuse
by Sheehan to local law enforcement. On Aug. 17, 2018, a
search of Sheehan’s Norwell residence resulted in the seizure
of  electronic  devices  that  contained  child  pornography.
Subsequent analysis of those devices uncovered video evidence
of  Sheehan,  a  Norwell  youth  football  coach  at  the  time,
sexually abusing three minors while they slept at his home on
various dates between March 2017 and July 2018. The victims
depicted in the footage, all of whom were known to Sheehan,
were 11 and 12 years old when he sexually abused them.

Acting United States Attorney Mendell and FBI SAC Bonavolonta
made the announcement today. Valuable assistance was provided
by  the  Plymouth  County  and  Cape  and  Islands  District
Attorney’s Offices; the Massachusetts State Police; and the
Norwell  Police  Department.  Assistant  U.S.  Attorney  Anne
Paruti, Chief of Mendell’s Major Crimes Unit and the Project
Safe  Childhood  coordinator,  and  Assistant  U.S.  Attorney
Charles Dell’Anno, of Mendell’s Major Crimes Unit, prosecuted
the case.

The case is brought as part of Project Safe Childhood. In
2006,  the  Department  of  Justice  created  Project  Safe
Childhood,  a  nationwide  initiative  designed  to  protect
children from exploitation and abuse. Led by U.S. Attorneys’
Offices  and  the  DOJ’s  Child  Exploitation  and  Obscenity
Section, Project Safe Childhood marshals federal, state, and
local  resources  to  locate,  apprehend,  and  prosecute
individuals who exploit children, as well as identify and
rescue  victims.  For  more  information  about  Project  Safe
Childhood, please visit www.projectsafechildhood.gov/.


